CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 23rd April 2014.

Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, I.Swales, G.Cook, T.Holmes, B.Attwood, I.Hamilton.
Apologies: R.Overington, P.Daly, T.Onions, B.Hill, P.Tustain, M.Neave, D.Vaux.
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
Future sub-committee meeting to be organised as soon as the season has concluded. Possible date of 7th May. 
Still awaiting Cheltenham Athletic to complete their instruction from the Management Committee meeting to have in place a Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer to allow the workload to be split and share responsibility. Club to be charged under 5H.
Still awaiting Northway to complete the instruction to have in place a Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer to allow the workload to be split and share responsibility. Club to be charged under 5H.
Bourton Rovers claim of £14.40 x 5 cars for their trip to Northway still to be considered. This was considered under rule offences and Bourton claim upheld. 
League Secretary notified Welland and Tewkesbury Town that both clubs were required to play in their alternative colours in the Junior Charity Cup Semi-Final due to colour clash. Tewkesbury Town charged under rule offences for non compliance. 
League Secretary
Bulk of work this period has been the Cup Semi-Finals.
Suggest we look at the double headers for next year and the kick-off times as attendances seemed to be down?

This to be passed to the Charity Cup Sub-Committee.

Through Gordon Cook, I sent a letter to Arthur Bailey at the Victory Club in regards to a plague for the outside of the building. This will have to be done using the Victory Club’s plaque contact. Awaiting the go-ahead. (or not)

Discussions with Winchcombe School, Tewkesbury School and All Saints Academy in regards to using them for more matches next season and potential block bookings. A meeting will take place between the League and them later in May. 
All applications in for next season, only 2 clubs late. Most clubs seemed to leave it until the last minute even though they were chased at the start of March. (I cannot fathom why this is)

New teams that have formally applied: Malvern Vale and Cleeve United.

Existing teams that have formally applied for extra places : Apperley 2nds. Cheltenham Saracens 2nds, (Formally of the Hellenic League reserves) Gala Wilton 4ths. 
Approached by Steve Arlin (Current Bredon Secretary) in regards to him joining the management committee.
Action on League Secretary to inform Steve to get his nomination in by two other existing club secretaries and this can be taken forward as per League rules. 

 
Cheltenham United requested clarification on having their own names on the back of their shirts.  Clarification sought from the GFA under GFA below. 
Obtained footballs free of charge from Uhlsport for the Charity Finals. Same request to Macron met with a negative response and League informed we could purchase them if required. As this would take money away from the Charity fund, this was turned down. 
Quite a few clubs requested signings after the close down date of 31st March. In discussions with our Registration Secretary and Chairman, these were agreed. Furthermore, I think we need to abolish any cut-off date for new signings as surely we should be encouraging players to play whenever clubs can get them to play. Transfers can still be cut off on the 31st March, but signings, we need to look at. This to be passed to the Futures Sub Committee.
Specialist Chair for CSAD - £1200 each. Following CSAD’s application to the GFA for a charity donation through our league being turned down, rather than giving them money, this chair was specifically mentioned on their letter to the GFA, so thought if we have not agreed to this before in a Charity meeting, could we look at it again in the League meeting. This was unanimously agreed at this meeting. Action on the League Secretary to move this forward after discussion with the League Treasurer.
Northway contacted in regards to their using Neil Franklin in one of their recent games. The same Neil Franklin who left Northway in such a bad position in regards to their ground, kit and debts. Northway asked to come in and talk to the Committee at the next meeting to discuss further. 
Swindon Village Bowmen to come in before the Committee on Tuesday 22nd in regards to their latest charges, but also to look at their extremely poor admin record over this season. Swindon Village Bowmen failed to attend on Tuesday 22nd, so instructed to attend on Thursday 1st May at Bishops Cleeve FC. 
Correspondence
Lots of correspondence from various clubs in regards to the dropping of 5 players from a higher placed team. 
Several clubs reported from playing in excess of the 5 permitted drop downs. (This to be considered under rule offences)

Good reports from Club Secretaries in regards to the Semi finals played without our roving reporter Ben H present. These reports appeared in the Echo. 

League Chairman update on situation with the FA following on from the GFA debacle. This is still ongoing. 
Discussions with both Hatherley Rangers and FC Lakeside in regards to the St. Marks pitch and changing rooms. Grass on the pitch is very long and there is no power in the changing rooms. Grass is the CBC responsibility, so clubs need to chase them. Changing room is Paul Bonner (St.Marks) responsibility and he seems un-contactable by the clubs. Clubs have made provision to use changing rooms at the top of KGV, which is not ideal but an acceptable compromise until this is resolved. (FC Lakeside moving to Dowty Staverton next season, future participation in the league from Hatherley Rangers extremely doubtful according to Secretary Pete Newcombe)

FA Cup final ticket applications in from Clubs: Shurdington Rovers, Southside; from Committee Members: P.Daly, D. Vaux, I.Swales and B.Hill. Closing date from the league is this meeting as highlighted in the yearbook. Closing date for applications to the GFA is the 28th April. 
Falcons Secretary asked a question regarding data protection. He reported that during a recent Falcons Reserves game that a designated match referee was sharing team sheet information with a member of the general public during half time. When the referee was challenged by one of the Falcons players, he responded, by saying that he knew the 3rd party so that was ok?  All of this information is freely available on full-time. However action on League Referees’ Secretary to notify all Referees that this information can only be shared with League Management Committee Members. 
GFA
Cheltenham United request from above. GFA confirm no restrictions, but has to be actual surnames, no nick –names permitted. 

Email from the GFA in regards to the FC Javelins Debts. They had received the same email the League Secretary had from FC Javelins saying they were attempting to sell off their old kit, balls, etc and the GFA asked if we had received any payment. League Secretary confirmed we had not. 

Action on League Secretary to ask the GFA for an update and no players have been placed on the Debt list as of yet?
Action on League Secretary to send League Disciplinary Officer a copy of the players on the FC Javelins Debt list. 
Rule Offences
See attached report. 
It should also be noted that the following clubs have gone through the season so far without a single rule offence and deserve to be congratulated for their superb admin effort:

Apperley, Bourton Rovers, Dowty Dynamos, Gloucester Elmleaze, Hanley Swan, Southside and Tivoli Rovers. 

Treasurers Report
Matt sent his apologies but offered the following by email:
His new approach to deal with honoraria which was unanimously agreed at this meeting as a very good formula for working this out moving forward.  This will be taken forward by Matt N, Nick O and Ian H. 
His thoughts on dealing with the distribution of funds and the expected season close financial position. 

The committee made the decision to fund the specialist chair for the CSAD and purchase a Projector for League Management, AGM’s and Club meetings. 

Further discussion will take place at the next meeting on ideas to fund for club benefit. Both footballs and first aid kits were discussed in this context. 

The League also has some money to come back from Macron on the spend so far this year, this would also be discussed at the next meeting. 
Referees
Pete D sent his apologies.

Officials for all officials now agreed by the League Management Committee and Pete has let all the appointed officials know as well as giving the information to Ben H for the programs. 
New League 
Rules for next season
There will be a meeting to discuss anything new prior to the AGM. 
Disciplinary
At the end of the season Tony H will remove the players from the lists who are listed as banned for the duration of this present season. 
Tony will also investigate if any bans that are for games that carry over for next season remain on full-time. 

Tony to email all clubs with the CPD Debt list instructions. 

Fixtures
League Season on target to finish on Wednesday 7th May 2014 (Senior Charity Cup).
Results 
Ben H sent his apologies. 

Registrations  
Phil T sent his apologies. 
Any Other Business
Final plans for Charity Cup Finals – attendance and presentations.
Action on League Secretary to get attendance plans from Committee members. 
Gordon Cook apologies noted for next meeting. 

 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 21st May  2014  at 7.00pm

